









Be Safe, Be Respectful, Be Your Best

2015 Term 4 Week 8 Newsletter

Discovery Centre Sleepover This Friday Night.

Christmas Concert Thurs December 3rd at 6pm.

Swimming Safety- Weeks 9 & 10

To help promote our school's Sunsmart message, children are required to wear a t-shirt/rashie at all times during the swimming program. Girls are asked to wear one-piece bathers (if possible).



Advent -

This week we will mark the beginning of Advent. Each week will have a different theme; Pope Peace, Joy and Love. As we begin Advent, we light the first candle in the midst of all the darkness in our lives and in the world. We want to experience his coming to us now, in our everyday lives, to help us live our lives with meaning and purpose.

Christmas Concert - 2015

Our Christmas Concert this year will be held next Thursday 3rd December from 6.00pm. Once again this year each Year level will perform a couple of items with the choir also performing. December always becomes very busy so we are trying to have the evening a little earlier so families may be able to attend. The Christmas Concert will be held under the Basketball Ball shelter and will go for approximately one to one and a quarter hours. We hope to see you all there.

2015 VOLUNTEER THANK YOU EVENING - Our thank you evening will be held at the Criterion on Monday 14th December at 6.00pm. If you have volunteered in any way this year we would love you to come along and enjoy a few drinks and some nibbles supplied by the Secondary College and ourselves as our small way of saying thank you for your wonderful contributions this year. They have been greatly valued and appreciated.



TERM FOUR PUPIL FREE DAYS -

Our Final Pupil Free Day for this year is – Friday 11th December – 2016 Planning Day. **The final day of classes for** 2015 is Thursday 17th December, 2015.

Peace and best wishes,

Paul

Acknowledgement of Traditional Custodians

Sacred Heart acknowledges the traditional custodians of the land on which this school is built. We commit ourselves to working in partnership with Aboriginal people for reconciliation and justice.







Phone: 03 5744 3339 62 Orr St or P.O Box 199 Yarrawonga Fax: 03 5743 1377

principal@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, hkeenan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, jnixon@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au,

Term 4 Week 8 November 25th 2015 Page 1

Week											Te	ern	1 4
		4		Wed	25 th	Thu	26 th	Fri	27 th	Sat	28 th	Sun	29 th
8	Year 2 Sleepover Friday night			Pastoral Care Meeting		Regional Hot Shots Tennis		Yr 2 Sleepover Chess Tournament (SHS Hosting) Woods Point Visit- Prep S Parish Mass- Year 6		Christmas Carols Club Mulwala 6pm			
	Mon 30 th	Tue 1	1 st	Wed	2 nd	Thu	3 rd	Fri	4 th	Sat	5 th	Sun	6 th
9	Swimming Program begins P-2 Swimming 10am-12pm	Year 6 Orientation afternoon- SHC- 1.30p 3.15pm 3-6 Swimm 10am-12pm	om-	Board Meetin 6pm P-2 Swimm 10am-12	ing	Christm Concert 3-6 Swimm 10am-12	6pm	Cod Cl P-2 Swimn 10am-1 Winds Yr 5/6	ning 12pm	Cod C	lassic	Cod Cl	assic
	Mon 7 th	1	8 th	Wed	9 th	Thu	10 th	Fri	11 th	Sat	12 th	Sun	13 th
10	Swimming Program Week 2 Christmas Cake Making Yr 6 begins	Orientation Day- All students 2p Croquet Cl- Christmas Choir P-2 Swimm 10am-12pm	om ub ning	Prep 202 Session 9.30am- 12.45pm 3-6 Swimm 10am-12 Yr 6 Wa Ski Awa	Three ing 2pm iter are Ed	3-6 Swimm 10am-12	2pm	Pupil F Day Ski Clu Friend Comm Christr Carols	ub/ s in on mas			RSL Bo Meetin Choir Perforr Club Mulwa Cake S Rose C	g mance lla tall ullen
	Mon 14 th	Tue 1	15 th	Wed	16 th	Thu	17 th	Fri	18 th	Sat	19 th	Sun	20 th
11	Christmas on Belmore Parade 6pm P & F Christmas Drinks P-2 Swimming 10am-12pm			Mass 9.3 Reports Journals home No Brea Club	30am and s go	Last day student Aquatic Day- Yr	S S	Last Do Staff	ay for				

2016 Dates

Extend after School Care begins in Term One Life Education Van- 9th March-21st March (Weeks 7-9) School Photos- 10th March (Week 7) Winter Ball- Saturday 7th May (Term 2)

Bookclub

The final issue of Scholastic Bookclub for the year, Issue 8, is due this Friday, 27th November. Please return your orders, ensuring your child's name and class are clearly marked. Thank you for your support during the year. I hope you have enjoyed your new books.

WEIGHT WATCHERS WOULD LOVE TO COME TO YARRAWONGA

ARE YOU INTERESTED IN LIVING A HEALTHY LIFESTYLE?
WOULD YOU LIKE TO KNOW MORE ABOUT OUR PROGRAM
AND HOW YOU COULD BENEFIT FROM IT?
FOR INFORMATION ON DETAILS;

CALL RUTH MACPHERSON MOBILE PHONE NO 0429 186 075

EXPRESSIONS OF INTEREST CLOSE 27TH NOVEMBER 2015

Student Leadership Profile

Georgia Kennedy



Position: School Leader

Interests: Netball & Sport

Football Team/s: Tigers

Favourite Food/s: Chocolate

Currently Reading: Series of Unfortunate

Events

Favourite Holiday Destination: Queensland

3 people you'd invite to dinner: Geva Mentor, Taylor Swift, Rebel Wilson

What would you do with your last \$50? Gamble it!

Favourite Movie/s: The Other women & Pitch Perfect 2

Favourite Quote:

Today you are you,
That is truer than true.
There is no one alive
Who is youer than you.
-Dr. Seuss

Someone you admire: My Pop

What do you love about our school: All the teachers do a fantastic job & the students are very polite.

Religious Education Meegan McInness

ADVENT

This Sunday, the 29th of November is the 1st Sunday of Advent and is the beginning of the new liturgical year (Year C)

Advent covers the four weeks leading up to Christmas Day and the birth of Jesus. The liturgical colour for this season is purple and like Lent, Advent is a preparatory season. It has significance because it is a season of looking forward and waiting for something greater; both for the annual celebration of the event of Christ's birth, and for the time when Christ will come again. Each Monday for the rest of term, each centre will light a candle on an Advent Wreath and have a short liturgy helping us all prepare for the birth of Jesus.

Have a great week everyone.

Meegan

mmcinness001@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au



Swimming Program

Recent news headlines have highlighted the importance of including a swimming/water safety component in school



Health and Physical Education programs.

Our swimming program will take place in weeks 9 & 10 this term. The end of the school year is the perfect time to run the program as the children are soon to be spending lots of hours around water...whether at pools, lakes, rivers or beaches.

Children will participate on the following days: please note.. due to numbers 3/4MC will be swimming on the same days as P-2).

Prep~2 plus 3/4MC	3~6
Monday 30th November	Tuesday 1st December
Wednesday 2 nd December	Thursday 3 rd December
Friday 4 th December	Monday 7th December
Tuesday 8th December	Wednesday 9th December
Monday 14th December	Thursday 10th December



Please ensure children come to school on their allocated swimming days with everything they need to participate in the program ~ bathers, towel, sunscreen and thongs (to be worn to and from pool only). To help promote our school's sunsmart message,

children are required to wear a t-shirt/rashie at all times. Girls are asked to wear one-piece bathers (if possible).

Pastoral Wellbeing Janine Buerckner



jbuerckn@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au

If you have any issues that you'd like to discuss, regarding your children's education or their social or emotional wellbeing, please feel free to come and see me – my office is in the Admin Block.

Our Breakfast Club is held each Wednesday and Friday mornings, before school. The Breakfast Club operates from the canteen.

International Day of People with Disability – Tuesday, 1st December

YNH is working with PALS and Moira Shire to showcase Gorman House for International Day of People with a Disability.

Gorman House, Yarrawonga provides a range of services to people with disabilities, aged care and others throughout the Hume Region in Victoria and beyond. It is a 6-bed facility with an independent living unit, 2 high care rooms and 3 general rooms. Gorman House supports clients with a diverse range of disabilities who require short to medium term respite accommodation and support. This in turn provides invaluable support to the carers of their clients. The day will be full of fun activities and information regarding Disability services. Everyone is welcome.

Raising Mighty Boys – Part 2, By Michael Grose

Understanding what makes boys tick is the key to teaching and raising them. Here are some essentials in order to connect with our sons and help raise well-adjusted boys.

Raising and educating boys is a hot topic in Australia and other parts of the world. From my experience those adults who do best teaching and raising boys have a significant understanding of what makes boys tick.

Here are the second of 12 key understandings that will help you, regardless of your gender or family situation, raise well-adjusted boys:

9: Many boys' mouths don't work unless they are moving

If you want to have a serious or personal conversation with a boy then you are better off joining him on a walk. Face-to-face conversation can make them feel awkward, whereas shoulder-to-shoulder chats or conversations that happen during a game or activity seem to flow more naturally.

#10: Boys needs social scripts

Most boys need some didactic teaching about how to act and what to say to others at some stage in their life. Don't be afraid to tell boys of any age exactly what to say in new social situations as they can often struggle to find the words and the way to get their messages across.

#11: Boys need a purpose to learn

If you want to motivate a boy to learn, then you need to offer him tangible, short-term goals. He'll learn to play a musical instrument if he wants to be in a band; but get him to practise a musical instrument without a purpose and you'll probably be locked in a continuous struggle.

12: A boy's brain matures differently than a girl's brain

The maturation rate and sequence is different for boys than girls. For instance, the brain developments in the first five years of life prepares girls for the rigours of school better than it does for boys. A girl's brain in that period is busy developing fine motor skills, verbal acuity and social skills, which are highly valued by parents and teachers. A boy's brain, on the other hand, is busy developing gross motor, spatial and visual skills, which are essential hunting skills. Unfortunately, there isn't a great need for these traits in primary schools these days!!

There's no doubt that raising boys tends to be more of a challenge for parents than raising girls. Understanding and appreciating the differences is a great start. However, I think parents who really connect well with boys somehow develop the wisdom to step, as well as speak, up at the right time, and the smarts to know when to stand back and allow their sons to work things out for themselves.

For a regular supply of great parenting ideas subscribe to Happy Kids email newsletter at parentingideas.com.au



Children's Chatter Matters!

Language Learning activities to have a go at, at home.

Ten activities will be provided over Term 4 to help develop your child's vocabulary at home (you may need to adjust the activity to suit your child's level). See if you can think of more activities!

*Once your child has generated some adjectives, as outlined in last week's activity, have them use these words in sentences, e.g. "The **big** aeroplane flew up in the sky."

Music with Mrs Cussen



Music News- Christmas Performances

As you know Christmas is a time of giving and Sacred Heart Primary School has a long tradition of spreading good cheer in the community by singing at different events in and around Yarrawonga /Mulwala. Below is a list of our performances. Please check your calendar and see if your child can attend and represent our school at these events. Please put dates on your personal calendar before returning note. This is open to ALL Sacred Heart Primary students.



Students name...... Class...................

Yes my child can attend please tick......

Saturday November 28th Christmas Carols Club Mulwala Gates open at 6.00 pm Start 6.30pm

Thursday 3rd December School Concert

6.00pm school grounds.

Tuesday 8th December Croquet Golf Club performance 12 pm

Friday 11th December Carols on the lagoon Ski Club for Friends in Common 6.00pm start.

Sunday 13th December 12 pm Club Mulwala for RSL Board.

Monday 14th December Probus Christmas performance Golf Club 12 pm.

Monday14th Christmas on Belmore Parade 6pm.

Croquet Golf Club performance 12 pm 8th Dec.

Signed...... Date..... Contact Ph.....

Craft Group- Thank you- The Craft group ladies wish to thank the parents, teachers & students for their support over the past 9 years. The current team are moving on next year. The concept of the group has changed over that period of time from a full time job making and creating gifts for the children to purchase at the Mother & Father's day stall to purchasing all the gift from catalogues. In the past 3 years we also took on the Kid's corner at the fete. Over the 9 years we have donated to the school \$18,000 in the form of: Outdoor chess & checkers set, Paving to create a chess board, Mosaic equipment & supplies, School kitchen equipment, Take home readers for the Foundation centre, Equipment for garden club, PBIS program, indoor games and equipment for new science module in 2016. We hope that you will continue to support the group. Jane & Jenny.

Library Mrs Ryan



What's Happening in the Library?

The Premiers' Reading Challenge 2015

The Premiers" Reading Challenge Certificates arrived at our school Monday.

We are delighted with the PRC response from the staff, children and parents and plan to hand out the Certificates at Assembly on Monday 30th November, 2015 around 9.00am.

Return of Library Books

We are starting to collect all our books for the school library. Your time, patience and humour is needed. If you have multiple books at home from our school Library please return these books as soon as possible. Library borrowing of books will cease as of Monday 30th November, 2015. This allows time to check in all books and prepare for the new year. I would like to see as many books back as soon as possible.

Thank you, your support in this matter is always noted and is very important.

If you have any queries please check with me.

Japanese

Saori Mizoguchi



Japanese Awards

Caden Miller (6C)

For absolutely smashing his presentation when presenting in front of class. Fantastic work, Caden! Well done.

Ryan Freestone (3/4G)

For singing well and trying to remember the lyrics. Look forward to your singing at the Christmas concert. Keep up the great work, Ryan!

Judds Yarrawonga Mensland 97-99 Belmore Street, Yarrawonga 3730 Ph 03 57441269 Fax 03 57432985

Email juddsyarra@netspace.net.au

IMPORTANT NOTICE RE: SCHOOL DRESSES

To avoid disappointment we invite students to try-on and pre-order school dresses for 2016. We do our best to estimate the stock required but unfortunately we do run out of sizes from time to time and delays do occur.

To guarantee a January delivery, please order your dress requirements by December 18th.

Payment is NOT required at the time of ordering.

Please don't hesitate to contact the staff at Judds Yarrawonga Mensland on the above number if you require any further details.

Regards Michelle Clark

Foundation (Prep) News



Lucy Judd - For thinking of the needs of others and for your helpfulness in our Learning Space. You are a etar

Ava Ashton - For the wonderful work you do and for the effort you put into all you do! Well Done!

Emma Mangan - For always showing the 3Bs and maintaining a postitive attitude throughout the year - what a star!

Macy Quarrell - For you amazing efforts to improve you writing. Your hard work is paying off!

Pred S Awards

Shakya Cooper-Nagle- For always using the 3Bs in the playground and in our Learning Space. You are a great role model, Shakva!

Charli Cummins - For the awesome effort you have put into your writing. Well Done, Charli!

Foundation Excursion

We had a wonderful day at Emerald Bank Park on Friday. The children enjoyed making damper and butter, as well as going on a hayride, pony ride and visiting farm animals. They also had a ride on a mini train. They had fun at Kidstown and played together happily. We were very proud of the way they behaved at McDonald's. The children represented Sacred Heart very well and we are proud of them. It was a fun day for all!

Concert

The children have been practising their performance for the concert next Thursday 3rd. December. We will send home a not this week with further detaile

Club Mulwala Christmas Party

We would love to see as many children as possible join in the fun this Saturday to entertain the crowds at the Club Mulwala Christmas Party. Please return the permission slip this week.

Swimmina

Swimming will start next week. A note was sent home yesterday with the dates on it. Please return the permission slip by the end of the week. The children will change at the bool. If you could back thongs for your child to wear to and from the pool, it will make changing easier. Please ensure that your child does not wear their bathers to school and that they have a change of underwear.

The children listened to a talk from the people from the YMCA about water safety in preparation for lessons next week.

Advent

Advent begins this Sunday. The children will be learning about how it is a waiting time for Christmas and a time to get our hearts ready for the celebration of the birth of Jesus.





Ien Sagaidak

Kellie Cowan



astacey@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au jsagaidak@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au kcowan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au

Discovery Centre News



DISCOVERY CENTRE AWARDS TERM FOUR, WEEK SEVEN

Declan Martin for having greater confidence with your Magic words and for passing your Purple words.
Well done, Declan!

Max Loughnan for sharing some lovely prayers, which shows just how caring you can be. Top effort, Max!

Danielle Coulter for always taking pride in your work ensuring it is neat and well presented.

Lenny Lonergan for being a reading CHAMPION. You're awesome at decoding and reading fluently.

Xave Watson for your fantastic work with the times tables challenges. Excellent results.

Dimity Connell for your achievements in reading and the times tables challenge. Well done!

Jaideep Sandhu for your concentration and dedication during Math lessons. All your hard work is paying off!

Lachie Johnson for the amazing progress you have made in your reading. You have worked so hard and it has paid off. Awesome work!

GRADE 2 SLEEPOVER

The Grade 2 Sleepover is on this Friday. Please remember to return the permission form to your child's class teacher, if you haven't already done so. Also, a form was sent out last week regarding any allergies your child has or medication that they will need to take and details regarding bedwetting and sleep-walking. Please complete the form if any of the above applies to your child and return to the class teacher.

SWIMMING

The Discovery students begin swimming lessons next week. Students will need to bring their swimming gear (including bathers, towel, rashie) on the following days:

Monday 30th November

Wednesday 2nd December

Friday 4th December

Tuesday 8th December

Monday 14th December

Please note that girls need to wear a rashie if they have a two-piece bathers and all boys need to wear a rashie.

CONCERT

The end of year school concert will occur next Thursday 3rd November. A note will be sent home in the coming days regarding the finer details, such as what the students will need to come dressed up in.

CONGRATULATIONS KERTH MARTIN

Congratulations to Kerth Martin from
Discovery V for receiving a commendation
certificate for your drawing of Mary
MacKillop, which was highly recommended at
Sacred Heart Cathedral Bendigo. Kerth's
drawing can be seen in the picture below.







Lisa Handreck



Kayte Barton



Monica Van Roy



ctregoning@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, kbarton@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, <u>Ihandreck@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au</u> <u>mvanroy@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au</u>



Bridging Centre News

Swimming

Next week our swimming program begins. All children were sent home a letter on Monday, outlining what days they will be swimming and what things they will need to bring. As we are a SUNSMART school, it is an expectation that all children swim with a rashie on. 3/4MC will be swimming at the same time as P-2, due to numbers.

This Term:

- Week 8- Saturday 28th
 November- Carols at Club Mulwala at 6pm.
- Week 9- Swimming Program begins
- Thursday 3rd December-End of year concert
 6.00pm.

End of year Concert/Carols at Club Mulwala

Our end of year Concert will be held on Thursday 3rd December at 6.00pm. We are very busy preparing our acts for this fantastic night.

It would be great to see lots of our Bridging Centre students performing at the Carols at Club Mulwala on Saturday 28th November at 6.00pm. Please let Mrs.Cussen know if you can attend.

DATE FOR YOUR DIARY:

SCHOOL END
OF YEAR
CONCERTTHURSDAY
3RD
DECEMBER AT
6.00PM

Basketball

On Monday 23rd November Luke Slattery, Callum de Oleveira, Hunter Frauenfelder, Mitch Loughnan, Savannah Wallden, Cooper Milbourne and Lochlin Harvey travelled to Dandenong to represent our school in Junior State Basketball Finals. They played extremely well and represented our school beautifully to become one of the top 20 teams in the state.

6.00PM

It has been a very successful and busy year for the basketballers in our unit, both boys and girls. A massive thank you to Mrs.Zanin, Brett Harvey and all the parents who have travelled to Wangaratta, Mill Park, Nunawading and Dandenong to support them.

Getting ready for 2016.....

In preparation for your child's resources for next year, your child will need a USB stick, a ruler, a rubber and their own supply of pencils and textas (limit to 20 of each and one medium sized pencil case per student).

Congratulations to our Centre Award Winners!

3/4MC- Braedyn Peterson- for your neat handwriting when you join your letters. Your work is always beautifully presented. Well done! Mikyah Frauenfelder- the continued fantastic results you are achieving in Maths. You're a star!

3/4H- Lochlin Harvey- for really challenging yourself in Mathematics this week, you are doing a great job on Fractions.

Alexis Pierce- for doing your best to display the Sacred Heart 3 B's in the yard and in the learning space. Keep up this great effort!

3/4C- Jess Freeman- for your great resilience shown over the last few weeks. Keep being your best like you always do each week and enjoy the end of the term.

Ella Skehan- for your daily inquisitive questions. You always contribute to class discussion and brighten up our learning space. Keep up the great work El!

3/4W- Bridging W Girls- for being positive in class and good behaviour in specialist classes. **Bridging W Boys-** for improving their Math and staying on task.

3/4G- Noah Clarke- always sharing his funny stories with the class with lots of humour. Go Noah!

 $\textbf{Kimberley Capelja-} \ for \ the \ way \ you \ apply \ yourself \ to \ everything \ you \ do. \ Keep \ up \ the \ great \ work \ Kimmy!$

Ollie Connell - for the way you approach yourself towards learning new Maths concepts. Well done Ollie and keep challenging yourself.

Axel Doherty- for the wonderful effort that he is putting into learning his times tables. Go Axel. You're doing a great job!







Caitlin O'Dwyer

Kirby Hillier



Patrice Goldman



mmclarty@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, pgoldman@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au codwyer@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, mwhiteley@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au, khillier@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.a

Leadership Centre News

Class Awards

Tess McLennan: Your efforts during the Literacy block. You time manage well and are completing tasks to a good standard. Keep up the great work Tess, well done

Charlotte White: Your fantastic results in the Grammar and Punctuation test assessment this week. A great achievement, well done!

Harrison Clarke (6C): For his fantastic research, fact finding examples and presentation of the 'Northern Hairy-Nosed Wombat' in his Inquiry unit. Awesome!

Josh Baer (6C): For having an absolute awesome time with his self-directed learning and use of technology in his 'Healthy Habitats' footprints.

Hayley Galpin (6L): For showing lots of interest and enjoyment in our 'Healthy Habitats' inquiry matrix ~ working hard to try to achieve your goal of 50 footprints.

Things to REMEMBER...

Return swimming permission note- ASAP

Woods Point visit Year 5B (27th November)

Hosting Chess Tournament (27th November)

Paris Mass-Year 6 (27th November)

Christmas Concert (3rd December)

Windsurfing (4th December)

Orientation Day-with 2016 teachers (8th December)

Pupil free day~ 11th December





Meg O'Sullivan



dboulton@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au dcarroll@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au

LEADERSHIP

Our Learning Intentions

Numeracy

End of year Assessment (Year 5) Order of operations (Year 6)



Spelling blends ~ 'ea' Writing ~ To instruct

* Religious Education People of Prayer (Year 5 & 6)

Inquiry Healthy Habitats (Year 5 and 6)



Artist Program
Congratulations to the students who have participated in the Artist Program for 2014 and 2015. The Year Six students have completed their time, while the Year Five students will still remain for next year. The students were presented with their folders of artwork during assembly on Monday. The students created some amazing pieces that showed off their hard work and talents. The group finished off the year with a luncheon together. Well done to each student for their dedication and willingness to learn from the ladies teaching. A big thank-you Anne and Margret for giving up their time each week to teach the students.

Swimming!

The swimming program commences next week. Students need to be wearing a rash top while in the water. Students are reminded to bring permission note back and thongs to wear to and from the pool to save time.

Kanga 8's Cricket

Congratulations to the senior boys who participated in the Kanga 8's Cricket on Tuesday. The boys come runners up, just missing out on playing at the MCG! Thank you to Mr Hicks, Mr Carroll and Bailey Frauenfelder for helping out.

Year 6 Tops for 2015
The Year Five students have voted on the colours and style of their tops and jumpers for next year. Thank-you Mrs Lawless for coordinating and organising this. Tops will be able to be tried on next week. A note will be sent home with students outlining what is required. Students must be accompanied by an adult when trying on.





Lynne Lawless



mosullivan@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au llawless@shyarrawonga.catholic.edu.au

Extend After School Care at Sacred Heart Primary School

Have you heard the good news?

Extend is delighted to deliver a Before School Care and After School Care service to commence Term 1, 2016 (subject to government licensing and approval). We are thrilled to begin a new partnership with the school community and look forward to delivering a quality service.



Enrol now for Before & After School Care

Enrolling is quick and easy! Simply enrol and set up your account online at extend.com.au. Please note – all children must be enrolled before attending.

Flyers will shortly be made available for distribution to each student. These flyers include general information about our services, as well as information about your out of pocket expense. Keep an eye out for flyers in your child's bag soon!

Operating hours and fees: Commencing Term 1 2016

Before School Care: 7.00am – 8.30am \$17.50 permanent, \$22.50 casual

*YOU PAY BETWEEN: \$6.09 - \$8.75 for a permanent booking

After School Care: 3.15pm – 6.00pm **\$22.00 permanent**, **\$26.00 casual**

*YOU PAY BETWEEN: \$6.13 - \$11.00 for a permanent booking

Emergency on-the-day bookings incur an additional \$5 fee, which is no more than \$2.50 after fee relief.

*Child Care Benefits and the non-income tested 50% Child Care Rebate of up to \$7500 apply for eligible families. Fees are per child per session.

Fee Relief – the facts

Fact 1: The Child Care Rebate (CCR) is NOT income tested! We encourage you to apply!

Fact 2: 50% is the minimum reduction you may receive in your fees. Further benefits may apply to you.

Read further information and estimate your out of pocket expense at extend.com.au.

OUESTIONS?

Check out the FAQs on our website which contains useful information for new parents.

PARENT PORTAL: extend.com.au

Cookie Dough Orders

The Cookie Dough tubs will be delivered on Wednesday 2nd December. The tubs can be collected from the front office from 3:15pm. Thank you to all the families who have purchased cookie dough tubs. A total of \$1,025.40 was raised for the Relay for Life.







Parents & Friends News

The next get together for the P & F will be at The Criterion Hotel on Monday 14th December from 6pm where parents and family members who have volunteered during the year at any fundraisers, the mothers day & fathers day stalls, classroom help, the fete, etc. are invited to join P& F committee members and some school staff members for refreshments.

The P&F Committee

The Cod Classic

The Cod Classic is being held this year from Friday 4th December to Sunday 6th and again we have been asked to assist by selling raffle tickets. For this the Parents and Friends are paid over \$1700.

The P&F are very aware that the requests for volunteers have come thick and fast over the last couple of months and are looking at how we can change this in 2016 to lessen the load on parents and families. This however is the last request for the year and we are in need of your assistance for a couple of hours over this weekend.

At this stage we have some of the places filled however request your assistance to fill one of the remaining spots.

If you are able to assist, please email

bronwyn.nagle@workright.net.au with your preferred time.

Many many thanks......Parents and Friends

2015 Cod Classic Roster

Friday 4th Dec	1:00pm-3:00pm (x4)	3:00pm-5:00pm (x4)	5:00pm-7:00pm (x6)	7:00pm-9:00pm (x6)
1	* Bron Nagle ©	* Sean McClarty	* Scott Jaques	* Anne-M Dowling ©
2	* Toni Loughnan	*	* Bec Coulter	* Loretta Myers
3	* Shelley Soutter 1.45	*	* Sonia Bourke	* Jane Griffen
4	* Darlene Canfield 1.45	*	*	* Grant Churchin
5	(Amanda Mansfield)		*	* Nicole McPherson
6			*	*
Saturday 5th Dec	5:30pm-7: 30pm (x6)	7:30pm-9:00pm (x6)	©- Co-ordinator	
1	* Robynne Cope ©	* Greg Mullins ©	* Many thanks for	
2	* Narelle James	* Lew Nagle	volunteering. Please	
3	* Leanne Laffan	*	note, if you are no longer able to complete	
4	*	*	your shift, please find	
5	*	*	your own replacement.	
6	6 *		J 1	
Sunday 6th Dec	9:30am-12: 30pm (x6)			
1	* Ben Cope			
2	* Paul Nieuwenhout			
3	* Jarrod Loughnan			
4	* Shauna Farey			
5	*			
6	*			
7				



Open House Gorman House

Tuesday 1st of December 2015

10:30-2pm

range of services to people with disabilities, aged care and others throughout the Hume Gorman House Woods Road

Region in Victoria and beyond. It is a 6 bed facility with an independent living unit, 2 high care rooms and 3 general rooms. Gorman House supports clients with a diverse range of disabilities who require short to medium term respite accommodation and support. This in turn provides invaluable support to the carers of their clients.

Gorman House, Yarrawonga provides a



Come and enjoy the fun BBQ All abilities activities including

table tennis, ceramics, line dancing, recycled art, cooking, gardening and much more!!!!

Information regarding Disability Service Providers will also be available



For more information contact: PALS (03) 58622641 OrYNH (03) 57443911







